
MINUTES FOR SAN PASQUAULAKE HODGES PLANNING GROUP 
AUGUST 1, 2013 

Members Present: Ben Hillebrecht, Kody Songer, Karen Dowie, Bert Verger, John 
Kowalski, Joe Ferguson, Matt Witman, Frank Konyn, Tia Moore, Doug Read, Marc 
Lindshield 

Guests: Lee Friedman, Michael Lee, Dave Martens, Mat McKellips, Dennis & Arleta 
Lindshied, Mark Dederin, Jeff Pasek 

Introductions 

Public comment: none 

Review/approval of last minutes: Matt motioned to approve; Karen seconded 

Police Report: Motorcycle racing on Bandy Canyon/Santa Ysabel Creek for midnight 
filming of activities. Marc said between 40-50 people present 

Old Business: Fatality during rush hour on a Friday caused traffic to be diverted to SYC 
Rd. Lee said nothing new we can discuss openly. 
Joe brought up the River Pk trails being used after hours of closure. John said other 
communities are complaining as well. A bike patrol will be utilized to enforce hours and 
City will add funds for additional rangers. Joe asked for a phone number to report 
abuse. Jeff said all reservoir recreational areas are open only daylight hours 

New Business: Jeff Pasek gave report of water purification plant (see report handout) 
Lee talked about the Bike Share program; will be only available in San Diego City but 
said to be a lucrative asset. 
Frank put the SYC Rd on the Neighborhood Input for Infrastructure Priorities FY2015. 
Buttresses of Lake Hodges Dam was only project on plan. Lee explained this project is 
a way for Council to hear of individual needs of communities. There is a training 
session on the 27th. Marc suggests San Pasqual Rd be on the list. Lee asked if we 
wanted a Fire Station; board asked for an ambulance. Frank asked Marc to be on the 
project; he said he would be willing to help someone. Priorities are SYC Rd, 
ambulance, San Pasqual Rd. Frank to get correct form to send. Matt moved to be part 
of the Priority Plan; Kody 2nd, unanimously approved. Ernie (absent) had asked if 
members wanted to donate items to Sykes Adobe in order to better educate public to 
SP Valley. Members asked to check with him 
Report from City: Sidewalk assessment; Facility assessment. Website with Open Data 
is available for information. 
Mike Lee said Cal Trans work done here. 
Sadly, Marc resigned from Board. Frank asked for members to seek a replacement. All 
expressed their appreciation for all of Marc's hard work for many years 
Marc moved to adjourn; Karen 2nd. 


